West Zion Mennonite Church

10:30 am: Morning Worship

 Vol. LII
 Aug. 6, 2017
 No 32

Words for silent meditation: The Lord is near to all who call on him, to all who call on him in truth. (Psalm 145:18)

Prelude Donna Stucky

Welcome Sharon Gehring

The Lord be with you / and also with you.

Announcements

Call to Worship Psalm 145:8-9, 14-21

Greeting in Christ's peace

**Celebrating in Song

I will stand in the congregation How Great Is Our God All the Way My Savior Leads Me

Scripture Acts 10:34-43 Vicky Kessler

Pg 1089

Message "Doing Well or Doing Good?" Marlin Kym

Song of Response When We Walk With the Lord HWB 544

Offering and Offertory

Sharing of Joys and Concerns

Prayers of the People

** Sending Song Lord, Let Us Now Depart In Peace HWB 428

**Benediction

**Postlude

Greeters: Becky & Dan Pohl

Ushers: Clark Graber, Dave Wedel, Carl Duffman, Frances Neufeld

~Wish "Happy Birthday" to~

August 6: William Kemph & Arlen Fast

August 7: Kandyce Nelson August 8: Geneva Wedel August 11: Daniel Kaufman

~Wish "Happy Anniversary" to~

August 6: Dwayne & Deanne Schmidt

August 11: Keith & Amy Krehbiel, Jeremy & Brittany Kessler

August 12: Will & Ellen Kaufman, Lici & Brad Roth

Prayer Concerns

Pray for:

on screen

Melvin & Jan Graber and their family with the passing of his brother Ardie Goering who passed away a few days ago.

Prayer Requests from Mennonite Mission Network

MMN requests prayer for the 30 Mennonite Voluntary Service participants who begin assignments in nine locations – Alamosa, Colorado; Chicago; Elkhart, Indiana; Manhattan, New York; San Antonio; San Francisco; Seattle; Tucson, Arizona; and Washington, D.C.

Prayer Requests from Western District Conference

Pray that the worship, fellowship and discernment that took place at the WDC Annual Assembly this weekend in Arlington, TX, will continue to bear fruit in this 125th anniversary year, as we are rooted and built up in Christ.

Attendance: Worship Service: 68

Mission Mosaic

Those serving MVS in Rochester, New York Pg 58

Sunday, August 13, 2017

10:30 am: Worship Service

Scripture: Sandy Jantz Worship Leader: Connie Kaufman

Message: Pastor Eric Accompanist: Donna Stucky

Greeter: France Neufeld

Ushers: Mel Becker, Norman Funk, Vicky Kessler

Coming Events

Aug. 2: 4:30 PM Deacons

Our Mission : God calls us into community to worship God and follow Jesus through the power and guidance of the Holy Spirit.

Pastor Eric Buller

Pastor's Office hours: Tues. and Thur. 12:30 -5 pm

Pastor's Cell: 620-899-6972

Pastor Eric's email:ericbuller@westzionmc.org

Sec. hours: Tues. & Wed. 2:30-3:30 PM, Thurs. 2:30-5:30 PM

Church: 620-345-8143 Becky's cell: 620-345-6696

Church's email: secretary@westzionmc.org Website: www.westzionmc.org

Sermons are online @ westzionmc.org Find us on Facebook!

West Zion Announcements

<u>Please have all bulletin announcements to the office by Thur. noon.</u> Check the bulletin board for more announcements.

- 1. Please welcome Pastor Marlin Kym as he preaches the word this morning! Marlin has served Mennonite congregations across the country. He and his wife currently reside at Pine Village, where he serves as a volunteer chaplain.
- 2. No Sunday School in August.

General Announcements

- 3. The Parkinson's Support Group at Kidron Bethel will meet in Menno Hall August 1 at 2 PM for small group sharing. All are welcome.
- 4. The Bethel College Alumni Choir is looking for more singers interested in getting together for music, fun and fellowship. The next concert is Sun., Aug. 13, 3 PM, at Trinity Heights United Methodist Church in Newton, with one rehearsal, Sat., Aug. 12, 10 AM-3 PM. If you are a Bethel choir alumnus who wants to be involved, contact Andrew Voth, votha@usd411.org, or check out the Bethel College Alumni Choir Facebook page for more information.
- 5. The Moundridge Community Blood Drive, at Pine Village Wellness Center 86 22nd Ave. is Fri., Aug.18 from 12 PM—6 PM. Call 1-800-733-2767 or visit redcrossblood.org and enter Moundridge to schedule an appointment.
- 6. Pine Village will host its 6th Annual Bierock Dinner on Fri., August 25 from 5:30-7 PM in the Wellness Center. The bierocks are homemade, and the meal is \$6.50 and includes a bierock, baked beans, potato chips, a pickle and a cupcake. Frozen bierocks are also available to purchase by the half dozen and dozen, **while they last**. There is a 2 dozen limit per order. You can preorder frozen bierocks after 1 PM on Aug. 25. All proceeds benefit the 2016 2017 Benefit Day Project a kitchen expansion and renovation! Come enjoy an evening of great food and fellowship! Mark your calendars for the other upcoming Benefit Day events:

September 21 – Walk-A-Thon

September 29 – Bake Sale & Sloppy Joe Lunch

October 19 – Benefit Day Dinner & Auction

12. Registration is now open for the Womens/Girls Retreat (3rd grade and up) at Camp Mennoscah September 8-10. Our theme is

"Together: Rooted and Reaching" with Barb Krehbiel Gehring as our featured speaker. Retreat schedules and registration forms are available in the church office or available to print at: http://mennowdc.org/calendar/. We will celebrate 100 years of Mennonite Women organizations through stories and a hymn sing Friday evening. There is no separate girls programming this year, so girls should register for Saturday morning and afternoon activities and seminars. Hope to see you all at Camp Mennoscah!

Finishing touches are being made and we'll be in our new building starting Aug. 21. Everence will now be located at **3179 N. Main St., North Newton** – just north of the Mennonite Central Committee offices. Feel free to stop by anytime! Our phone numbers are the same: (316) 283-3800; (877) 467-7294. And for your convenience, we're maintaining a satellite office at Schowalter Villa, 200 W. Cedar, Hesston – in addition to our Hutchinson office.